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Meeting #679 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

December 7, 2021 

 

New Business 
 

 

ITEM 10 
 

Proposed New Coastal Law Counsel/Release of Nossaman LLP 
 

The law firm of Nossaman LLP and Steve Kaufmann are still bound to an engagement agreement 
with the District that was originated back in December 2020. This was primarily to deal with 
threatened enforcement actions by the Coastal Commission for unpermitted ‘sand grading’ out 
on the beach by the District. 
 
In the intervening year, through numerous correspondence and meetings with CCC staff, the 
matter has somewhat resolved itself since the District has made it clear to the CCC that the 
District has conducted no such activity and has no jurisdiction. That is not to say that it could 
come up all over again, given the unpredictable behavior of CCC staff, but for now, it’s 
essentially a low priority issue.   
 
However, for the time being, Nossaman has been in a kind of limbo with the District while we 
work with LAFCO, and starting back in about mid-September, Steve Kaufmann has been hinting 
around to possibly end the engagement, being fully aware of what is underway with the LAFCO 
matter. Mr. Kaufmann has cited the issue of conflict of interest that continues to come up for 
him as homeowners have, on numerous occasions, contacted his firm for legal assistance and 
direction regarding shoreline protection matters.  
 
Given the promising movement currently with the homeowners Advisory Committee, coupled 
with the unavoidable delay with the District in dealing with LAFCO, Kaufmann has offered a 
suggestion that would result in a solution to the conflict of interest issue, and free up Nossaman 
LLP to engage with either individual homeowners or the Advisory Committee or both.  
 
In a communication this past week, Mr. Kaufmann has suggested to the District that the Board 
give consideration to engaging with another coastal law firm that Nossaman has had a long 
relationship with and highly recommends. 
 
The advantage here would be to make Steve Kaufmann and his associate, John Erskine, available 
to the homeowners and the Advisory Committee, possibly as soon as January. The downside 
could be a possible disadvantage for the District in losing probably one of the most capable 
coastal law attorneys, namely John Erskine at Nossaman LLP. 
 

(continued on next page . . . ) 
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However, if the District fails in expanding its powers through the LAFCO process, then its needs 
for coastal law representation are going to become somewhat secondary right now, to the 
needs of the homeowners and the Advisory Committee. 
 
The following pages include a biography and summary of Ms. Ginetta Giovinco of the law firm of 
Richards, Watson & Gershon, whom Nossaman LLP has recommended to the District.  I spoke by 
phone on Friday to Ms. Giovinco who was familiar with our District due to her phone call earlier 
in the week with Steve Kaufmann. 
 
It is for the Board of Directors to consider and decide on this suggested course of action and 
while it would be premature to approve anything at the Tuesday Board meeting, I would like the 
Directors to review the bio and summary material on the following pages and possibly set a time 
for a zoom meeting with this new firm for further discussion in the five to ten days following the 
Board meeting. 
 
It would be a real show of support by the District to allow the Advisory Committee to have this 
legal representation hurdle out of the way to start off the new year. 
 
You’re welcome to google the RICHARDS, WATSON  & GERSON Law Firm and review Ginetta 
Giovinco’s bio and summary which I have also provided on the following pages. 
 
 
















